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MEETING MINUTES

Louisiana Tourism Promotion District 
Commission Meeting
March 22, 2021
New Orleans Jazz Museum
Location: Performance Center (3rd Floor)
New Orleans, LA  

	LTPD Members in Attendance:

Ralph Ney

Mark Latter

Mark Romig

Carla Tate
	LTPD Members Not in Attendance:



Louisiana Tourism Promotion District (LTPD) member Ralph Ney called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Roll call was made for the Louisiana Tourism Promotion District (LTPD).  A quorum was present and a motion was made by Carla Tate and seconded by Mark Latter to accept the approval of minutes of the previous meeting, held on January 30, 2020.  Motion passed unanimously and the minutes were accepted.

Assistant Deputy Secretary Jeffrey Harlan opened the meeting with introductions of all LTPD members and Louisiana Office of Tourism (LOT) staff. Harlan then turned the meeting over to Jennifer Berthelot, director of communications, who introduced the presentation for the Sunshine Plan.

Berthelot began the presentation with explaining the purpose of the Sunshine Plan. She explained that it was intended to bring tourism back to Louisiana. Increase the growth of tourism to pre-COVID levels, bring back events and entertainment. She showed the commission members the different areas the Sunshine Plan will address which include advertising, public relations, sales, digital and social, rural tourism and education, outreach and training. 
Berthelot introduced the new Industry Portal located at LouisianaTravel.com/Industry where industry partners can find resources such as Google Recovery Kit, Webinars and Trainings, Grant Opportunities and advertising co-op opportunities, to name a few. 
Berthelot went on to share the number of statewide COVID grants that have been given. So far, LOT has provided four grants for CVB’s which include the COVID Marketing Grant, COVID Holiday Marketing Grant, COVID Phase I Grant and COVID Phase II Grant. In total, LOT has offered its partners $3,847,682.
LeAnne Weill, director of advertising for LOT, presented the “You Are My Sunshine” ad campaign which features musical artist Lauren Daigle and voiceover by actor John Goodman. Weill mentioned these ads have been broadcast in test markets and hoping to expand to additional markets. 

The second campaign Weill discussed was “Louisiana Is a Trip” features musician Amanda Shaw. This campaign encourages travelers, in-state and close by, to plan road trips. Itineraries for suggested road trips can also be found at LouisianaTravel.com. She also shared that a second version with American Idol winner Laine Hardy will launch soon. 
Megan Ryburn, executive staff officer, reported LOT’s grant program titled “Louisiana Lagniappe” was a program created by Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser to bring events back to Louisiana. It was intended to bring conferences and events that were forced to reschedule due to COVID-19 from out-of-state to Louisiana locations. Events such as Optimum Classic Championships National Qualifier relocated from Puerto Rico to Shreveport and the 78th GOODE Water Ski National Championships relocated from Orlando to Zachary.
Lynne Coxwell, LOT’s director of research, presented the Competitive Grant Program (CGP). The CGP is available for anyone with festivals, fairs and events can apply. The deadline to apply is no less than 90 days out from the event. 

Coxwell then introduced the new research platform that is available to all industry partners. The new platform Zartigo, formerly known as Entrada, will give partners real-time updates for visitor analysis. 

Berthelot then shared “What’s New” with LOT. Launching soon is the newly established Louisiana Civil Rights Trail. There will be 16-19 sites within the state with markers being dedicated for some sites in early May. Berthelot indicated that there has been a lot of interest from international partners. She also shared that the African American Heritage Trail is also in the works. 
LOT has also launched a new official fulfillment piece for 2021 titled “Louisiana Sunshine Magazine.” This will serve as the state’s official visitor’s guide. 

Berthelot then shared “What’s Next” with LOT. LOT will launch a campaign that will expand upon the traditional “Sportsman’s Paradise” which typically featured activities such as hunting and fishing. The new campaign will expand this outdoor activity guide to reach more modern travelers. In addition to hunting and fishing, Louisiana offers a variety of outdoor activities such as birding, swamp tours, team sports, golf, camping/hiking, biking, equestrian, paddling/tubing, water skiing and boating. 
Bon Temps, or festivals, will highlight Louisiana, the festival capitol of the world, is a second campaign that will feature all of the many festivals. 
Berthelot shared with the commission the Louisiana Homecoming campaign. This is a campaign that Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser suggested to invite those with a Louisiana connection to return home to visit friends and family. The will launch a seasonal effort in 2022 that will span JazzFest to Memorial Day. LOT will also partner with state university alumni associations as well. 

Jeff Harlan then presented the budget featuring annual tax collections, monthly collections, LOT Budget and IAT transfers. He reported the annual tax collection is projected at $25 million, the LOT Budget for 2021 is $26.6 million and IAT transfers for 2021 is $6.8 million. 

Mark Romig made the motion to approve the budget as presented. Ralph Ney seconded the motion. With no questions or opposition the motion carried. 

With no other business, Ralph Ney made the motion to adjourn. Mark Romig seconded. Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 11:06 a.m.
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